
In Support of SB 391: Written Only Testimony 
Committee on Public Health and Welfare 

February 13, 2024 
 
 
Dear Honorable Chairwoman Senator Beverly Gossage and Members of the 
Public Health and Welfare Committee, 
 
I strongly urge your support for SB 391:	the constitutional right to health 
freedom act. 
 
This bill is a matter of personal freedom.  It’s shocking that it even has to be 
debated, much less put into law.  No one -- no government, employer, or 
school -- should have the power to confine or penalize a person (or to 
remove a person’s children) for not submitting to a forced medical 
procedure.   Certainly no secretary of health and environment or local health 
officers should ever have this appalling amount of power.   
 
I would appreciate your support for SB 391, revoking this authority. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Ims 
Overland Park, Kansas 
Kansas Senate District #8 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


